
Town of Canaan, New York 
 

Public Hearing on 2024 Preliminary Budget 
October 30, 2023: 7:00 pm to 7:06 pm 
 
Present  
 Supervisor Brenda Adams  
 Councilperson: Alan Miller 
 Councilperson Ginny Nightingale  
 Councilperson David Patzwahl 
  
Absent/Excused 
 Councilperson William Powers 

 
Also in Attendance: 
 Town Clerk Joshua Weisbuch, Stephen Van Tassel 
 
Audience/Zoom: (0 in audience, 1 online) 
 
Pledge of Allegiance and Moment of Silence 
 
Public Notice of the Preliminary Budget Proposal for 2024.  
Read by Town Clerk Joshua Weisbuch (see attached). 
 
Supervisor Adams asked if there were any questions or comments from the Town 
Board. Councilperson David Patzwahl expressed that the budget proposal was accurate 
and a good conservative approach to revenues. Councilpersons Ginny Nightingale and 
Alan Miller agreed in light of the work already done in preparation.  
Highway Superintendent Stephen Van Tassel agreed that the proposal took into 
account all the necessary information.  
 
Supervisor Adams asked if there were any questions or comments from the Zoom 
audience. The one viewer responded that they had no questions or comments.  
 
Supervisor Adams asked for a motion to close the public hearing at 7:06 pm. 
Councilperson Ginny Nightingale made a motion seconded by Councilperson David 
Patzwahl to close the public hearing. 4 AYES: Motion carried.  
 

Supervisor Brenda Adams – yes;   
Councilperson Alan Miller – yes 
Councilperson Ginny Nightingale – yes;  
Councilperson David Patzwahl – yes; and 
Councilperson William Powers – absent/excused 
______________________________________________ 


